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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
The Club’s Annual General Meeting will be held on 13 September.  It is open to all club 

members, and their families so please come along and vote for the officers and committee 

members managing your club.  If you would like to join the committee, it is a great way to 

get more involved in our community-based club with very little time commitment required.  

Key club officer positions include free membership so give something back to your club 

and help to shape the way your club is run! 

 

 

If you are unable to attend the meeting but would like to vote on any of the agenda items, 

you may register a proxy vote with the secretary at secretary@papanuitochathletics.org.nz 

any time up to 2 hours before the scheduled start of the meeting. 

Anyone with an interest in putting themselves forward for any of the positions up for 

election can contact either the secretary (secretary@papanuitochathletics.org.nz ) or the 

president (president@papanuitochathletics.org.nz) for further information, or feel free to 

just turn up and put your name forward at the AGM. 

Each member is entitled to one vote on each issue, with members aged 16 and above 

able to vote on their own behalf, and a parent able to exercise votes on behalf of members 

under the age of 16. 

Any members and/or their Parents & Guardians are able speak at the AGM. 

Time & Place 

The Annual General Meeting for the Papanui 

Toc H Athletics Club is to be held on 13 

August at 3pm at the clubrooms in Papanui 

High School grounds with access off 

Langdon’s Road.  All members and their 

families are welcome! 

 

We would love to see as many members/parents as possible at our AGM on 

Saturday 13 September, 3-4pm.  Come along and have a say on how your 

club is run! 
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AGM Items of Business 

Meeting to Open                                                                                                 3:00pm 

1. Welcome 

2. Apologies 

3. Approval of Minutes of the 2024 AGM 

4. President’s Report 

5. Financial Report & Approval of Annual Accounts 

6. Setting of Subscriptions for the 2026/27 Season 

 

 

Subscriptions 
2025/2026 

Papanui Toc H  
Centre 

 
ANZ 

 
Total Club Fee Facility 

Levy 
Winter 
Race Fees 

Total 

< 7 35   35 20 11 66 

7 – 14 Summer & Winter 45 30 20 95 20 37 152 
 

7 – 14 Summer only 45 30  75 20 37 132 

15-19 Summer & Winter 50 30 35 115 30 53 198 

15-19 Summer only 50 30  80 30 53 163 

20+ Summer & Winter 50 30 45 125 40 69 234 

20+ Summer only 50 30  80 40 69 189 

Social Members (15+) 70   70 20 38 128 

 

 

7. Election of Officers 

President Vanessa Buchan stepping down. Sarah Hurring nominated 

 

Vice-President Vacant.  New candidates are encouraged to put themselves 

forward. 

Secretary Vacant – Erana Rattray stepping down. Seeking nominations 

 

Treasurer Mark O’Reilly  

 

Senior Club Captain Brian Cowan is re-standing for Senior Club Captain.   

 

Junior Club Captain Sarah Hurring is stepping down. Natalie O’Connell is 

nominated.  There are many other roles available in the Junior 

Club working alongside the Junior Club Captain. 
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Assistant Club Captain     Vacant 

 

Registration Officer  Angela Charlett is re-standing 

  

Coaching Coordinator  Vacant 

 

Grants Administrator  Vacant 

  

Health and Safety Officer Vacant 

 

Committee Members  Up to 10 additional members to be elected on the committee. 

 

.   

8. Considerations of Life Membership 

9. General Business  

 

Meeting Scheduled to conclude. 4.00pm 

 

Erana Rattray 

Secretary 

secretary@papanuitochathletics.org.nz 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
It is my pleasure to again present the annual report as Papanui Toc H President for the 

24/25 year.  The club has continued to perform well and has seen a continuation of growth 

in our numbers, driven largely by the ongoing strength of the junior club.   

 

Membership 

It would be ideal to report otherwise, however, the transition from the junior to senior club 

remains a challenge.  It was hoped that with new initiatives from central bodies, such as 

the inaugural hosting of a Launch Athletics event at Nga Puna Wai, more of our junior 

athletes would remain engaged in the sport under the support and guidance of well-known 

local senior athletes.  We look forward to supporting further initiatives of our local and 

national athletics bodies to change the statistics in this area. 

 

 

Coaching 

We remain very fortunate to have an incredibly well respected and knowledgeable group 

of coaches supporting both our junior and senior squads.  It is commendable and speaks 

to the values of our club, that they share their skills and support with athletes from all over 

the region (and beyond).  A very sincere thank you to everyone who offers up their time to 

support our athletes, including those coordinating, we really would not have a club without 

you. 
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Administration and Track Updates 

The number of volunteer hours that go into administration and planning for our club, to 

ensure all our members have a positive experience, would floor most people and certainly 

does not go unnoticed by myself and the wider committee.  This year, in particular, this 

could not be more true. 

 

We are unbelievably proud to have, this year, reopened the Buzz Jones All Weather 

Track, a project that has been long anticipated but always seemed slightly out of reach.  

No words will capture the sheer grit and determination that this has taken from the 

committee and other committed volunteers, a huge thanks goes out to each and every one 

of them.  This is a facility that we are very privileged to have and we will be relying on all 

our members to protect this asset for the years to come.  Please indulge me as I include 

the list of thank you’s from the opening speech earlier this year: 

 

Does anyone think they might know how much this cost to replace our track?  Well, it was nearly 
$400,000 which is an awful lot of money to raise which is why I am sure you’ll all agree it is worth 
spending a few minutes thanking those people that have made this possible. 

Before I begin the list of thank yous, I do acknowledge that I may inadvertently miss someone off 
the list.  Please know that this is truly not intentional, we are so very grateful for absolutely 
everyone’s support.   

I would like to first start with the two gentlemen up here with me.   

• Buzz, the name behind the Buzz Jones All Weather Track – not only was he involved in the 

original track project but he continues to contribute to the club in too many ways to mention, 
including with this replacement (which by the way would have cost A LOT more if there 
wasn’t a track here to begin with), writing to members past and present, running raffles, 

selling honey, donating prizes for quiz night and the raffles, the list goes on.   

• Tim (Macioce)– without you this project simply would not have started! Tim was the one 

who came to me with the first lead for a possible grant application and he hasn’t stopped 
since, creating and following up leads, chasing quotes, liaising with contractors and the 
school, attending meetings and finding solutions to roadblocks as we encountered them.  I 
cannot even begin to explain how amazing it was to have someone like Tim in our corner 
through this. 

We have been very fortunate to have successful applications for grants from the following 
providers: 

Kiwi Gaming Foundation, Christchurch City Council Capital Endowment Fund, New Zealand 
Community Trust, Pub Charity, Air Rescue Trust 

And also, a special thanks to Athletics Canterbury for their support in our endeavours for grant 
applications 

We also had a number of businesses and individuals donate significant items for our Quiz night 

Grow Landscape, who have not only donated for prizes but also significant time and resource 
to multiple fundraising activities and significant grounds improvements, Barrelcraft, MTF 
Finance, Quarry Café, Pak n Save Hornby, Shoe Clinic, Kate Helem who provided many 
bottles for the prizes, PTOC families who donated for the hampers 
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A mention also goes to Jo Irvine, for her support of the quiz night and Grant Application for the Toc 
H fund.   

Kirsten for coordinating our cookies and croissants fundraiser and to each and every person who 

has supported the efforts along the way – I’m sure our neighbourhood got to know Isla and Grace 
well as they trudged the streets selling chocolates every opportunity they could. 

 

These activities meant we could achieve the dream and since that time we have been very grateful 
to Nathan Tahi for his project management of the contractors (well beyond my expertise for sure!) 
and other families, including some already mentioned above, who have spent hours down here 

checking lines, further improving our facilities and looping in support from other services, such as 
ReadyMix who loaned them some equipment needed – a thank you goes to the Hurrings and 
Rattrays for this. 

To Henry Blakely Landscaping, many thanks for committing to rental of the temporary fencing until 
we can implement a permanent solution to protect this amazing asset. 

Papanui High School have been an amazing partner, allowing us the opportunities we have here, 
and we are very grateful for their support as we faced delays meaning this work was undertaken 
during term time. 

To the committee, thank you for the support in believing that we could get there – an amazing 
bunch of volunteers who made this happen, especially Mark for keeping the finance side under 
control. 

Athletes, if you look around you, you will see a whole bunch of people who worked incredibly hard 
to bring this to life – can anyone tell me how many of them do you think will ever use this track? The 
answer is likely, not a single one.  How cool is that – these people have put all of this work in for 
YOU!  If there is one thing that I’d love you to take away from this (besides of course treating the 
track with respect and preserving it for years to come), is that there truly is reward in doing things 
for others, not just for yourself.  My family joined Papanui Toc H because of friendships and the 

family-oriented nature of the club.  This track resurface project has reminded me of the values of 
our club and I hope you take this with you into the future. 

Our work is not done, we still have some funds to raise to replenish the club funds, get a 
permanent fence and look at security options, as well as all of the other things we would like to 
invest in for you, no matter what events you love.  Please get behind us, many hands make light 
work. 

 

Please support the committee in their efforts as we strive for the finish line – raising the last 

funds needed for permanent fencing and security cameras to protect our investment. 

 

This year the committee have also implemented new technology to track results and 

reduce the administrative burden along with other initiatives such as new uniform design.   

I cannot reinforce how lucky we are to have such a passionate and committed bunch of 

volunteer parents and coaches on the committee.  We are always in need of more help, so 

if you fancy a supportive environment where you can make a difference, please consider 

joining. 
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As we head towards another new season, I do want to highlight again the family-friendly 

environment that our club strives towards.  We always intend to continue our proud 

tradition of creating a safe environment, where all athletes can thrive and feel they belong.  

Success is not limited to a placing at an event or indeed compared to anyone else – as 

they say, “comparison is the thief of joy”.  We are known for the contribution we make to 

support the events, always pitching in when something is required, let’s continue this 

tradition and ensure that our sport is sustainable for our athletes. 

 

Finally, I would like to thank our committee, officials, coaches and all our volunteers 

(including our parents) who so freely give their time to ensure the smooth running of our 

club.  It would literally be impossible without you all and I see how much you all put in, 

despite already busy lives.  Thank you. 

Vanessa Buchan 

President 

president@papanuitochathletics.org.nz  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tim Macioce and Buzz Jones cutting the ribbon 

mailto:president@papanuitochathletics.org.nz
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JUNIOR CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT 
 

The junior section had another successful and enjoyable year. We welcomed many new 

athletes and their families to the PTOC community with 210 members. We all watched 

excitedly as the old track was removed and bit by bit the new track started appearing. This 

resulted in some disruption to club nights, but we adapted, knowing that this would be a 

short-term problem with a fabulous treat at the end. That came in the form of being able to 

hold our Club Championships on the brand-new track. 

We are grateful to the club for investing in a new website manager and Club Manager 

program. This has allowed us to be more agile with website content with the ability to 

share results from club nights and display PBs to encourage and reward personal 

improvements. It has also aided the logistics of organising event sheets each club night 

and selecting relay teams. 

 

Colgate Games 

 

A small team of 8 athletes and their families started the new year at the North Island 

Colgate Games in Hastings. They came home with 5 medals and a relay medal in the Girls 

13 grade with a composite team of 11 – 13 year olds. 

 

With a hometown South Island Colgate Games we had a large team of 100 athletes who 

ran, jumped and threw their way around Nga Puna Wai. This was the first Colgate Games 

experience for many, and they enjoyed the chance to meet Olympians along the way such 

as Hamish Kerr.  The medal tally was 52 individual medals including 24 gold along with 9 

relay medals—the best performance of any club. As a result, Papanui Toc H was awarded 

the Jeanette Vivian trophy for the most successful Canterbury club. 

 

 

Saturday Interclub 

This year we had a record number of athletes registered to complete at Saturday Interclub 

events. Numbers are strong across all of the age groups other than the 7 year olds. It is 

important that we keep attracting new kids to the sport and our club. It was pleasing to see 

so many happy faces, friendships with other clubs and sportsmanship on display. There 

were many wonderful performances over the season including two new Canterbury 
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records for Lily Dunne in the 100m (12.48) and the 60m (8.07) with this record having 

stood since 1979! Our parents and families led the way with providing starts, officials and 

marshals for events which was noted by Canterbury Childrens and Athletics Canterbury.  

Canterbury Championships 

 

These were held a week earlier which shortened the season. This didn’t stop our large 

team of 82 athletes performing to their best. There were numerous personal records, 27 

Canterbury Champions and 52 additional top 3 placegetters. We had an impressive group 

of relay runners with 8 winning teams and 4 other teams placing 2nd or 3rd. This team 

effort resulted in Papanui Toc H winning the D Buchanan Trophy for Overall Relay Points 

for the second consecutive year. The season was topped off by the club being awarded 

the McKinstry Trophy for the top club at the Canterbury Champs – a feat not achieved for 

10 years. 

This year we had several Overall Age Group winners, showing how bright the future of our 

athletes is including a clean sweep in the girls 12. 

 

 

 

Yuki de Joux    3rd =  Girls 8 

Sakura Stephenson   1st  Girls 9 

Amelia O’Connell   3rd  Girls 10 

Cali McKinlay    3rd =  Girls 11 

Madison Bovendeerd  1st  Girls 12 

Zoe Hurring     2nd  Girls 12 

Sophia Price     3rd  Girls 12 

Lucy Gredig       1st  Girls 13 

Robbie Tahi     3rd  Boys 14 
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Club Records 

 

An outstanding 17 Club records were broken this season with the sprinters and middle 

distance runners featuring this year.  

 Girls 9 100m  Sakura Stephenson  14.96 

Girls 9 200m  Sakura Stephenson  32.12 

Girls 10 60m  Charlotte Robertson  9.02 

 Girls 10 200m Charlotte Robertson  30.45 

 Boys 10 400m Joshua Kreft   68.38 

 Boys 10 800m Joshua Kreft   2.34.19 

 Boys 10 1500m Joshua Kreft   5.07.49 

 Girls 12 60m  Zoe Hurring   8.42 

 Girls 12 Discus Annabelle Smallman 33.82 

 Girls 12 Shot Put Annabelle Smallman 10.89 

 Girls 13 60m  Lily Dunne   8.07 

 Girls 13 100m Lily Dunne   12.48 

 Girls 13 400m Lily Dunne   58.72 

 Girls 13 800m Lily Dunne   2.18.18 

 Girls 14 2000m RW Annabelle Grant  18.57.42 

 Boys 14 100m Robie Tahi   11.39 

 Boys 14 400m Robbie Tahi   53.73 
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SENIOR CLUB CAPTAIN’S REPORT 
 

An enthusiastic group of Senior Papanui TocH athletes competed with distinction during 

the road/harriers and summer track seasons. At 31 registrations, the numbers were 

comparable with recent years, with the 11 in the MU18 classification being close to the 

largest of the Athletics Canterbury non-Senior age groups. 

 

As in previous years, a pleasing number of Club 13- and 14-years Juniors competed 

occasionally on Saturday afternoons during the track and field season. This experience 

has proven to be especially valuable in keeping young people involved in athletics after 

their Junior years. 

 

Eleven Club athletes reached the podium in their events at the Athletics NZ 

championships in Dunedin, while an equally impressive number medalled at the South 

Island and National secondary schools' championships. 

The line-up of Club-affiliated Senior coaches has grown during the past year, and are now 

able to offer training in all disciplines apart from javelin and hammer.   
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CROSS COUNTRY AND ROAD REPORT 
 

This year we had a well organised team of parents managing the race entries and co-

ordinating training sessions. We were once again very grateful to Graeme Christey for 

volunteering his time and expertise. This year he was ably supported by Craig 

Stephenson, especially on Sunday morning long runs – a staple for any cross-country 

runner.  Trainings were well attended and it was great to see ongoing friendships among 

our junior runners. 

 

Papanui Toc H athletes received the following placings: 

 

Canterbury Cross Country Championships 

B10 Jonty Walker (1st), Cameron Robertson (2nd) 

G12 Charlotte Dunne (2nd), Charlotte Robertson (3rd) 

B12 Joshua Kreft (2nd) 

G16 Tayla Cox (1st) 

M20 Pai Wynyard (2nd) 

Canterbury Road Champs 

B10 Jonty Walker (1st), Cameron Robertson (2nd) 

G12 Charlotte Dunne (2nd), Charlotte Robertson (3rd) 

B12 Joshua Kreft (3rd) 

G16 Tayla Cox (1st) 

M20 Pai Wynyard (1st) 

 

And a special mention to Pai Wynyard who competed 

in the National Cross Country and came in 6th Under 20 

man and followed that up by winning the National 10 

km road event in Timaru – two stellar performances 
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FINANCIAL REPORT 
The fol lowing Management Report summarises the Club’s activit ies. As per 

last year the accounts have not been audited as they are prepared by a 

Chartered Accountant.  

Overall, there is an Operating Profit Before Depreciation of $7,645 compared to $11,545 in 

the previous year. Main points: 

It was another solid year for the club, subscriptions were strong, Strong junior numbers 

are driving the stability. Expenses were up slightly with the new website; we also spent 

some money on the Discus Circle and equipment. 

The Club raised $349,609 for the track replacement which cost $400,119 with the balance 

coming out of club funds. 

Balance Sheet remains stable & strong and we had sufficient cash in the bank at 

Balance Date and Still $30,000 in term Savings. 

Mark O’Reilly, 

Treasurer 

treasurer@papanuitochathletics.org.nz  
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FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 
Profit and Loss   

Papanui Toc H Athletic Club Incorporated   

For the year ended 31 March 2025   

    
  Account 2025 2024 

    
Trading Divisions     
 General Income    

 Fees / Subscriptions 9,485.21 6,837.32 

 Interest Income 1,648.49 2,821.49 

 Total General Income 11,133.70 9,658.81 
 Winter Gym   

 Winter Gym Levies 0.00 221.50 

 Winter Gym Hire 0.00 (390.00) 

 Total Winter Gym 0.00 (168.50) 
 Harrier Race Income & Expenses   

 Race Levy Receipts 1,287.00 858.00 

 Race Levy Payments (1,313.00) (720.00) 

 

Total Harrier Race Income & 
Expenses 

(26.00) 138.00 

 Lakeside Relay   

 Lakeside & Other Relay Receipts 994.00 1,075.00 

 Lakeside & Other Relay Costs (241.90) (297.40) 

 Total Lakeside Relay 752.10 777.60 

 Fundraising Activities, Donations 
& Grants 

  

 Donations 0.00 66.00 

 Sausage Sizzles 1,148.60 844.31 

 

Total Fundraising Activities, 
Donations & Grants 

1,148.60 910.31 

 Track Income & Expenses   

 Equipment Maintenance Levy 4,340.00 3,795.00 

 Total Track Income & Expenses 4,340.00 3,795.00 
 Coaching   

 Coaching Receipts 3,120.00 3,742.50 

 Coach Expenses (720.00) (1,530.00) 

 Total Coaching 2,400.00 2,212.50 
 Uniforms   

 Opening Uniform Stock (2,255.00) 0.00 

 Uniform Sales 350.00 87.00 

 Uniform Purchases (597.18) 0.00 

 Closing Uniform Stock 1,415.00 0.00 

 Total Uniforms (1,087.18) 87.00 
 Colgate Games    

 Colgate Games Fees Charged 250.00 0.00 

 Colgate Games (825.00) (475.00) 

 Total Colgate Games (575.00) (475.00) 

Total Trading Divisions  18,086.22 16,935.72 

    

 Gross Profit 18,086.22 16,935.72 

    
Operating Expenses     

 Affiliation Fees 0.00 100.00 

 Centre Registrations 100.00 0.00 

 Engraving Trophies 592.80 603.40 

 General Expenses 174.02 279.11 

 Insurance 1,997.61 1,562.43 

 Maintenance 2,558.96 444.87 

 Power 739.28 923.32 

 Prizegiving 59.00 188.04 

 Programmes 327.75 253.00 
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 Software Subscriptions 323.44 359.66 

 Website 3,567.51 676.61 

Total Operating Expenses  10,440.37 5,390.44 

    

 

Net Profit Before Depreciation and 
Track Grants 

7,645.85 11,545.28 

    
Grants & Fundraising Received For Track - Capitalised   

 Grants  - Pub Charity 50,000.00 0.00 

 NZCT Grant 50,000.00 0.00 

 CCC Grant 95,000.00 0.00 

 Kiwi Gaming 120,000.00 0.00 

 Air Rescue 20,000.00 0.00 

 Track Fundraising 2024 14,608.50 0.00 

Total Grants & Fundraising Received For 
Track - Capitalised  

349,608.50 0.00 

    
Depreciation & Loss on Old Track     

 Depreciation 6,159.33 9,363.20 

 Loss on Sale 12,327.00 0.00 

Total Depreciation & Loss on Old Track  18,486.33 9,363.20 

    

 Net Profit  338,768.02 2,182.08 

    

Balance Sheet   

Papanui Toc H Athletic Club Incorporated   

As at 31 March 2025   

    

  Account 
31 Mar 

2025 
31 Mar 

2024 

    
Assets     
 Bank   

 SBS Star Account 6,137.22 15,077.19 

 SBS Star Call Account 4.50 4,944.11 

 SBS Visa Debit Account 0.00 10.00 

 Total Bank 6,141.72 20,031.30 
 Current Assets   

 Accounts Receivable 122.00 212.00 

 Interest Receivable 0.00 2,732.26 

 Prepayments 1,630.08 667.03 

 Uniform Inventory 1,415.00 2,255.00 

 Total Current Assets 3,167.08 5,866.29 
 Fixed Assets   

 Fixed Assets 396,784.72 0.00 

 Total Fixed Assets 421,857.85 40,225.13 
 Non-current Assets   

 SBS Term Deposit 30,000.00 52,912.99 

 Total Non-current Assets 30,000.00 52,912.99 

Total Assets  461,166.65 119,035.71 

    
Liabilities     
 Current Liabilities   

 Accounts Payable 3,450.00 87.08 

 Total Current Liabilities 3,450.00 87.08 

Total Liabilities  3,450.00 87.08 

    

 Net Assets 457,716.65 118,948.63 

    
Accumulated Funds     

Total Accumulated Funds   457,716.65 118,948.63 
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JUNIOR CLUB RECORDS 
 

 

           

 
 

                    
Papanui TocH Girls Track & Field Records - April  
2024 


